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        November 1, 2021
         
Re: Regulatory Report #78
Red Light Camera Tickets: As of May 1, 2021 the Ontario Ministry of Transportation began including photoradar speeding tickets on a carrier’s CVOR safety record.  As explained in this recent memo from the MTO…..“As the photo radar picks up the licence plate of the trailer, the system will automatically show the event on the plate holder’s CVOR until a lease agreement is provided showing the correct operator. At that point our office will transfer the conviction to the correct CVOR.” If any of your trucks have received a photoradar speeding ticket in Ontario, and you don’t believe these demerit points should show up on your CVOR record, please let us know. 
Covid in the Workplace: In our last newsletter we discussed the employment law issues arising from the Covid-19 virus. Since then, noted Employment Law Lawyer and author Howard Levitt has addressed the same topic in The Financial Post. Levitt writes….” If your workplace is objectively safe, not perfectly but “reasonably” safe, you can require employees to attend work and terminate them for cause if they refuse. If they challenge the workplace’s safety, a Ministry of Labour Health and Safety Inspector’s report will settle the matter- and either party can require that inspection.” However, the situation can become more complicated if the employee presents a medical note stating that they are suffering from anxiety about the virus and should not be working. And what if they have a note saying they have a disability precluding them from taking the vaccine? Levitt says such notes can be challenged…”Some employees feign anxiety or another medical condition when they do not wish to work…employers feel helpless. They are not.” 
New Anti-Money Laundering Rules: Each of you have always helped me comply with the Law Society of Ontario’s existing Client Identification and Verification requirements, where I am obliged to ask all new clients for a copy of their Articles of Incorporation and their personal drivers licence. As of January 1st, the Law Society’s by-laws are being amended to prevent lawyers from “unwittingly becoming involved in or assisting with money laundering or terrorist financing.” This will no doubt mean an even more intrusive procedure when opening a new file….and I apologize in advance for this inconvenience! 
Regulatory Report #77: Our June 2021 newsletter included a discussion of
· How to apply for your CVOR abstract online

· The Moving Ontarians More Safely Act

· The employment law issues arising from the Covid-19 vaccination 

· Canada’s ELD soft launch on June 12th
Regulatory Report #76: Our March 2021 newsletter addressed:

· Demerit points assessed against a driver’s licence after an HTA conviction

· Ontario’s Cannabis Act

Regulatory Report #75: In October of 2020 we updated our clients on:

· The ongoing impact of the Covid lockdown on pending charges in Ontario Courts

· The new process for renewing CVORs online

· Registering with the new Hazardous Waste Information Network

· CBSA Memo D3-1-5 regarding incidental domestic moves in Canada by American carriers 
Regulatory Report #74: In March of last year we sent out a newsletter which dealt with:

· The impact of the Covid-19 pandemic on our industry in general and on pending court cases in particular
Regulatory Report #73: In February of last year we reported to our clients regarding:

· The Truck Safety Blitz being conducted by the Ministry of Transportation and the Ontario Provincial Police

· The retirement of our colleague Jocelyn Leclerc in Quebec

· The Ontario Speed Limit Pilot Project temporarily raising the speed limit on a few Ontario highways
Regulatory Report #72: In November of 2019 we addressed:

· The CVOR Accident Review Panel

· Mandatory electronic reporting of inbound shipments at the border
As always, if any of these topics are of interest or if you didn’t get a copy of one of these mailings, please send a note to Michael@michaelwalkerlawoffice.com or go to the firm’s website where copies of about 45 of the most recent newsletters have been posted. The website address is www.michaelwalkerlawoffice.com
Finally….Please find included with this newsletter the Tara Corporation’s annual invoice for acting as your registered agent-for-service in Ontario. The amount of the invoice remains $150.00 US and payment is not due until February 1, 2022. Thanks for allowing us to continue to represent your company in this jurisdiction and all the best for the coming Holiday Season!
______________________________

Michael Walker BSc., LLB

The Regulatory Report is intended as a report to clients and friends of the firm on legal developments affecting the transportation industry. It does not constitute an exhaustive legal study and should not be regarded or relied upon as individual legal advice or opinion. The author would be pleased to provide more specific information or individual advice on matters of interest to any reader. 

